TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

Draft Minutes
October 28, 2020

6:00 P.M.
1). Call Meeting to Order-  The meeting was called to order at 6 pm by Sheldon Perry. Present are: Sheldon Perry, Andy Fisher, Kathi Padgett, Nicole Maher-Whiteside, Eric Dube, Betsy Loughran(A), Randall Dearborn(A), Aaron Ricker - Selectmen’s Representative, Melissa Donaldson-clerk, Loralie Gerard, Patricia Stansfield, Wes Smith

Pat Farley is absent. Betsy is seated for Pat.

Approval of Minutes:

• 9/23/20 Meeting - Eric made a motion to approve as amended, Andy seconded. Pat and Nicole are both listed as present and absent. They were both absent.  Paragraph 3- spelling of drought. Corona virus sewage- is this is correct? This was related to sewer system. Page 2 Baron Trust continues-  Last sentence of first paragraph - after comfortable add with further discussing the application this evening. Page 3 second paragraph - add 5 paper copies and mylar of revised plans. Middle of page - Browne Greenough - include all details associated. Add Map 401 Lot 24, 24.1, 1190 Washington Hill Road. Page 4 after hearing was closed at 7:32 pm, Bold the new hearing, add details of location, Map 401 Lot 24 Savary Road. Page 5 - #5 Volunteer Lot 216 Lot 412 and Lot 413 make this BOLD. Add Book 3343 transferring ownership - Add deed Christopher Boupakos transfers to David Hathaway Book 3506 page 3. Page 6 CIP - Board would like an electronic copy - add "which was sent to the Board by Sheldon.” Next paragraph spell out PWSF Personal Wireless Service Facility. Page 3 - under Browne Greenough - fix to - should be two. Page 4 - the hearing was closed "at" 7:58 pm. Page 5 - Kathi - change motioned to moved.

 Andy – yes
Aaron – yes

Nicole – abstain

Kathi – yes

Betsy – yes

Eric – yes 

3). Officer and Committee Reports:

• Treasurer’s Report - Eric - not much to report. Budget request will be reviewed later in the     meeting.
• Secretary’s Report - Andy - one continued hearing tonight. 
• Rep to Economic Development Commission - Pat absent
• Lakes Regional Planning Commission - Pat absent
• Selectmen’s Rep - Aaron - budget, budget, budget. The process is ahead of normal schedule. Tax bracket has been set. 
• Rep to Conservation Commission - Eric - Groundwater Protection is on our agenda for tonight.
• Education - Sheldon - nothing new to report.
4). Public Hearings

• Continuation of the Public Hearing- 
Baron Trust, LLC Earth Excavation Permit

Application, Map 214 /Lot 162.2
Plan sets were submitted as requested. The bond was presented as well. They are waiting for copies of necessary state permits (this is for the AOT (Alteration of Terrain) permit). Emails regarding the AOT permit were forwarded. 

Patricia Stansfield is invited to speak. She has questions about the fence that is planned. What is the height? It shows that the posts are 36" and the gate is at least 47" high. Silt fence and regular fence are two separate items. The wire fencing is 4.5 feet above grade. Ms. Stansfield is concerned that this will not keep kids out. What is the buried cloth mesh for? Kathi feels that she may be referring to the netting - this is an erosion control blanket. This anchors the sand. It is biodegradable and wildlife friendly. Patricia is concerned that the pit will not be filled in and will create a danger or allow unauthorized activity. The consultant did not request a higher fence. Sheldon asked if it will be posted. Wes believes that it will be posted. Andy feels that unless there had been any indication through the process that the fence height is insufficient, that 4.5 feet is acceptable. Eric said that it will keep out wheeled vehicles.

Kathi asked about a sand pit in Ossipee that has been in the news. What will the traffic situation be? What route, how many trucks, and for how long? Aaron spoke about the road, and that there is no issue, he has trucks on that road every day. Randall added hours of operation to the line of questions Kathi presented. 7:30 am to 4:30 or 5 pm are the predicted hours. There may be potential for Saturday operations. The number of trucks cannot be predicted. Nicole noted that these concerns are not in the permitting process. If there is a problem with the permitting process, we will need to look at that and correct it for the next time around. 

Sheldon spoke about the insurance bond. It needs a renewal every year. What is the default? Does the Planning Board get notification about this? Loralie stated that the pit will be inspected every year. It could be a condition that the inspection will be done and the bond be renewed at that time. Loralie does not feel that this is an unreasonable request. The Planning Board oversees the inspections. The bond has to be approved by both the Planning Board and the Board of Selectmen. 

Loralie spoke about the approval of the performance bond and asked about the Selectmen's approval. They have to approve the performance bond. 

Andy feels that everything is in order short of the final State approvals. 

Sheldon recommends the following conditions for approval:

1. Planning Board receipt of the AOT (Alteration of Terrain) permit from DES

2. If the performance bond of $9500 is acceptable to the Board

3. Bond would be approved by both Planning Board and Board of Selectmen

Andy made a motion to approve the insurance bond as presented, Eric seconded. 



Andy – yes



Aaron – yes



Nicole – yes



Kathi – yes



Betsy – yes



Eric – yes

Andy made a motion to approve the Earth excavation permit conditionally with Selectboard approval of the bond and issuance of AOT permit from the State. Kathi seconded. 



Betsy – yes



Kathi – yes



Nicole – yes



Eric – yes



Andy – yes



Aaron – yes

Loralie asked when everything will be signed, will it be done out of session? Sheldon spoke about needing 5 copies of the maps, we need two more copies of the three plans. Sheldon would like 5 copies of the AOT permit. A signed copy of the approval will be sent to the agent. Selectmen also need to sign the intent to excavate form. 

The hearing was closed at 7:05 pm.
5). Old & New Items

• 2021 PB budget discussion and approval - Eric reviewed his proposal. The fees for the Zoom meetings have increased the budget over last year. Advertising may need to be increased due to the length of the notices. For the newspaper ad, refer people to the website for the link to reduce the size of the ad. The printed notices can be left the same, containing all the info. Should the budget be increased for advertising? Sheldon would like to increase it to $500. $8395.00 is the total proposed amount of the budget. 

Andy made a motion to approve the budget as amended, Nicole seconded. Eric will deliver this to Karen (Town Administrator).

Nicole - yes

Kathi - yes

Eric - yes

Betsy - yes

Aaron - yes

Andy - yes
PWSF Ordinance update - Personal Wireless Facility Ordinance - We are currently in a holding pattern unless there is some kind of major concern with what we have done once we hear back from the groups who are reviewing it. (David Little and the Board of Selectmen)
Implementation of the Master Plan update and 2019 work session summary - The summary is complete. Sheldon will distribute it to all the departments. 
A discussion: Economic Revitalization Zone (ERZ) - Sheldon spoke about the summary he received. In Tamworth this would be the entire zone. The only downside we have heard is about the length of how long this program is going to be funded. The amount of funding is a variable. This costs the town nothing, but offers opportunities to businesses in our town. It also offers guidance, and a tax incentive with oversight. Kathi moved to offer our support to the Selectmen to allow our town to participate in the ERZ program. Andy seconded. 

Eric - yes

Betsy - yes

Kathi - yes

Nicole -yes

Aaron -yes

Andy- yes
A discussion: Communities and Consequences program proposed by Mary Cronin - we are the second oldest demographic state in the nation. We need to encourage young people to come to our state. We lack in workforce housing. Kathi noted that we don't have any industry for workers here. Andy spoke about our lack of infrastructure (sewer and water). Nicole spoke about our lack of zoning that allows much denser building than other towns. There are still state requirements that must be met. Randall spoke about cluster development, but the bottom line is that many of us do not want to see this. How many of these places will benefit Tamworth people and not out of state buyers? In Conway, they have long term rental percentages. Betsy recommends that we reply to Mary with a recap of this discussion and concerns. Randall agrees that we should be part of the discussion. Lakes Region Planning Commission should be involved as well. Kathi made a motion that the Planning Board support Mary Cronin in her efforts in holding a discussion of long range planning for the town of Tamworth and the region. Andy seconded. 

Andy – yes


Aaron – yes


Nicole – yes


Kathi – yes


Eric – yes


Betsy – yes

A discussion: Ground Water Protection Ordinance- the link is now gone. The Conservation Commission is anxious to work on this. The state provides a template that we could follow and modify to our particular situation. Nicole suggests waiting until after Covid. Sheldon recommends having a work session with the Conservation Commission to form a plan. Andy also suggested doing this in November meeting. Kathi recommends getting a copy of the template and be prepared to discuss it. Sheldon asked Kathi to find and send the ordinance to the Board. Randall offered to take this task.

The PWSF application form will need to be looked at as well.  
6). Action Items

• November Work Session…- none scheduled
Nicole has sent a letter of resignation to the Planning Board. This will be her last meeting.  She is thanked for her service. 
Sheldon asked Betsy if she would like to take the position. Betsy would rather not be a full time member. Randall accepted the invitation to be a full time Board member. Welcome, Randall.

Andy made a motion to accept Randall as a new Board member, Eric seconded. 

Eric – yes

Betsy – yes

Kathi – yes

Nicole – yes

Aaron – yes

Andy – yes

7). Adjournment –Andy made a motion to adjourn at 7:59 pm, Betsy seconded. 

Kathi – yes

Nicole – yes

Betsy – yes

Andy – yes

Aaron – yes

Eric – yes

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

